

Highcliffe Primary Friday Flyer Friday 15th September

Head teacher: Nicky King / Address: Hutton Lane, Guisborough, TS14 8AA All enquiries—Tel: 01287 632293 / email: pupilinfo@highcliffe.rac.sch.uk Chair of Governors: Mr Derek Benn / email: dbenn@highcliffe.rac.sch.uk Website: www.highcliffeprimary.org / Instagram: highcliffeprimary

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Miss Nicky King (Head teacher)
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Mrs Aimee Salter & Miss Katherine Hill
Designated Safeguarding Governors: Mr Benn
Child Protection Officer For Education: Mrs June Craven 01642 837742

Dear Parents/Carers,

Huge thanks to everyone for all their hard work this week—our first full one of the term! We are already looking forward to next week, and our September Fair on Friday! Please see attached our Highcliffe Friends poster for more details—thank you!

Parent Governor Vacancy: We currently have parent governor vacancies and would love to welcome applications from anybody who is interested in joining our supportive, friendly governing body and playing a key role in the further development of our school. Please see attached letter for more information, and if you would like to request an application form or discuss this role further, please contact me via the office. Many thanks!

We are very proud to announce this week's Pupils of the Week.

Well done everyone!

Kandinsky Class (Rec. Miss Schofield)- Shay G Mondrian Class (Y1 Mrs Woodhouse)- Alex C Goldsworthy Class (Y2 Miss Thornton/ Mrs Whittle)- Milly C

Krommes Class (Y2 Mrs Walker)- Dylan S
Rainbow Class (Mrs Pearson/Miss Heslop) - Mia W
Dali Class (Y3/4 Mrs Appleby)- Jack CW
Miro Class (Y3/4 Mrs Pattinson)- Nancy W
Agar Class (Y4/5 Mrs Salter)- Connie H
Hudertwasser Class (Y5 Mr Nash)- Matthew V
Kahlo Class (Y6 Miss Donaldson)- Maia AD
Picasso Class (Y6 Mr Parnaby)- Oliver H

Safeguarding at Highcliffe: We will continue to share with our children the crucial information below so that they can be as informed as possible when online. Your support in reinforcing these non-negotiables is appreciated very much. Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any concerns about your child's online behaviour.



Whole School Attendance Target: 96% This week's attendance: 97%



This Week's Class Attendance:

Reception Miss Schofield	98%	Year 1 Mrs Woodhouse	99%
Year 2 Mrs Whittle/Miss	99%	Year 2 Mrs Walker	98%
Year 3/4 Mrs Appleby	96%	Year 3/4 Mrs Pattinson	96%
Year 4/5 Mrs Salter	97%	Year 5 Mr Nash	97%
Year 6 Miss Donaldson	93%	Year 6 Mr Parnaby	96%

This W	<u>leek's</u>	Number	<u>of</u>	Lates:
				<u> </u>

Reception Miss Schofield	0	Year 1 Mrs Woodhouse	2
Year 2 Mrs Whittle/Miss Thornton	0	Year 2 Mrs Walker	0
Year 3/4 Mrs Appleby	1	Year 3/4 Mrs Pattinson	0
Year 4/5 Mrs Salter	3	Year 5 Mr Nash	1
Year 6 Miss Donaldson	0	Year 6 Mr Parnaby	0

Harvest Festivals: Please note that the Harvest Festival at St. Nicholas is for KS1 children as well as KS2. We will confirm details of our EYFS Harvest Festival, taking place in school, next week.

Attendance: As you know, it is so important for the children to attend school each day—well done to Mrs Woodhouse's Class and Miss Thornton/Mrs Whittle's Class on their 99% attendance this week!

Highcliffe Diary Dates:

Fri 22nd Sept—September Fair (2pm-4.30pm)
Tues 3rd Oct—Y1—Y6 Harvest Festival at St.
Nicholas Church (10am-11am)

Fri 27th Oct-Mon 6th Nov—Half Term

Tues 14th Nov—KS2 Remembrance Service (am)

<u>Fri 24th & Mon 27th Nov—PD Days; School</u>

Closed

Tues 12th Dec - KS2 Christmas Concert at St. Nicholas (am)

Fri 22nd Dec—Mon 8th Jan—Christmas Break

Term dates, PE dates and PE days are shared on our Instagram page, in their own 'Highlights' tabs. Thank you.

Wrap Around Care: Please note that there is a cut off the day before for bookings on ParentPay, so if you need to book a place with less notice and can't see the date you need, please phone the school office.

Next Week's Clubs:

Monday: Y5/6 Tag Rugby

Wednesday: Y5/6 Indoor Athletics

Friday: No Performing Arts due to the September Fair

Club details are shared on our Instagram page, in their own highlights tab. Thank you

Highcliffe Notices:

Bottle Donations: If you have any bottles you could donate for next week's fair, we would happily take them off your hands! Thank you.

Helmets: Please ensure children riding bikes or scooters to school are wearing a helmet.

Harvest Collection: We will be collecting food (dried—tins, packets, pasta etc.) this year and would really appreciate any donations. Thank you!